Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 15 March 2016
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Shaun Walsh (SW), Anna Collins (AC Lesley Harrison (LH), Mandy Morris (MM) & Sandra Peters (SP)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
None – Full Committee Present. Mandy Morris was welcomed to the Committee
	

	2
	Committee Positions

Chairman – Liz Finney

Membership Secretary – Pat Guerin

Treasurer – Muriel Taylor

PR – Anna Collins

Social Media – Shaun Walsh

Results Secretary & Pony Club – Pennie Drummond

Child Welfare – Jill Thorburn

Health & Safety – Lesley Harrison
	

	3
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	4

	Matters Arising
Cheshire EGB came healthy 2nd at the Annual Quiz Night

Trailer stickers are now available at £15 from SW. To be advertised on social media and the merchandise page of the website.
	SW & Chris

	 5
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance will be £2209.79 once all outstanding cheques are cleared. 
Heyrose Golf Club (AGM venue) and cumulative trophies cheques still outstanding.
	

	6
	Membership Secretary’s Report
72 members in total. 7 Associates, 65 full. 3 are young members and 8 are lifetime members.6 are new members and 16 have lapsed. 
There are 21 novice, 15 open and 16 advanced horses registered. 52 in total.

A brief discussion revealed that most committee members know the lapsed members and their reasons for not renewing which were mainly personal circumstances or equine fitness related. AC would draft an email to send to lapsed members to act as an exit survey to confirm why people leave and to encourage them to re-join. 
To date – only 13 Trophy Registration forms had been received – Social Media reminder.
The Committee how to attract young riders. A Trophy for the rider who escorts the most young people was discussed. Endurance is the only sport where parents can ride with their children and this should be promoted. It was agreed that we would offer a free entry for the escort if the rider joined the group. PD to promote to East Cheshire Pony Club. 

PD & AC agreed to arrange a focus group with a small number of pony club members.

It was also agreed that if a member introduces a new member, they would be given a Pleasure Ride entry voucher. They would need to state on the ride/membership form who had introduced them. SW to design voucher which would include space to write the new member’s membership number and ride completed. 
	LF

SW

AC & PD

SW

	7
	PR
AC gave a brief overview of the recent EGB PR, Marketing & Sponsorship Committee meeting and said that marketing effort would focus on Pony Clubs, Riding Clubs and RoR. Guidance on How to Publicise Your Ride and How to Write a Press Release had been circulated to the Groups. Guidance on How to Manage PR in a Critical Incident would follow shortly. AC also floated the calendar idea which was well received.

Cheshire EGB featured in two articles in the latest EGB magazine RoR & Riding Clubs). Mo’s Arab Performance Award and a report about the Training Day would be submitted for the next edition. 

The Bulletin would be updated with TBC dates for rides and emailed to all current and lapsed members. LF to write covering email.

The EGB website was discussed and a mobile App to enter rides was suggested. AC to refer to Committee.  
It was agreed that the EGB flyers would be taken to rides. LF to order from Olwen.

All Committee members would print off some Tegg’s Nose posters and entry forms and take to local tack shops, feed stores and riding centres eg Kelsall, Somerford, Robinsons

Facebook has 2,900 friends & 1,230 followers. Twitter has 563 followers. SW had recently shared the Teggs Nose Ride with other Cheshire equine FB Groups. 
	LF

AC
LF

	8
	Report from Annual Meeting
Thanks to Pennie and Pat for arranging the awards, venue and food. The evening had gone very well with highest ever attendance numbers. Inspector Sarah Heath from Cheshire Constabulary had been very pleased with the numbers of people who signed up to Horse Watch. PD raised the matter that we need to consider what happens when the rider is not the owner of the horse and they don’t notify PD. The mileage card is the horse’s record of achievement and not the rider’s. The owner must notify PD when someone else has been riding the horse other than just relying on the record card.
	

	9
	Training Day Report 
Excellent feedback on the Training Day had been received, particularly via social media. The coaches and experts had also been very positive. Thanks to LF for organising the day.
	

	10
	Report from Northern Groups Conference

LF & LH had attended the conference. LH provided the following details to be included in the CEG RO’s pack:- Anyone who is concerned about the welfare of a child call 0300 123 5025. 
	LF

	11
	Inter – Regional Championships
Cheshire will join Lancs this year to form a team. The event will be held at Lindum from 4 -7 August. The programme has yet to be confirmed. Many riders have expressed an interest in being on the team this year and a selection process will be required. All prospects should send their grade, distance, speed and heart rate to LF after each ride. SW to tell people to do this via Social Media.  
	LF

SW



	13
	Tegg’s Nose Pleasure Ride
21 entries had been received so far but more helpers were required. 
	

	14
	Frolic & Wirral Competitive Rides
Arrangements for Frolic are beginning to take shape. The TS had yet to be confirmed. PG to ask Stevie Martin. Other official posts had been filled. The Committee was pleased with the amount of helpers who have volunteered. 

The Wirral venue had been confirmed and arrangements are already well on the way. Helpers have registered. Catering still to be found, LF to send contact to SW. Photographer to be confirmed.  
	PG

PD

LF

	15
	Other Pleasure Rides

Chester – date TBC by MM
Peover – date TBC by LF

Congleton – date TBC by PG
	MM

LF

PG

	16
	AOB

Promote rugs for sale (link to webpage)

Electronic system for PR entries
	SW

PD

	17
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 11 May at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


